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                 June, 2008  “Turnings” 

 
Mark Nadeau has agreed to take photographs at our meetings, relieving me from that task. 
Whenever Mark cannot make a meeting, he will notify me, so that I can get someone else to use 
my digital camera to take photos. The photos of Show and Tell, and the demonstration in this 
issue of “Turnings” were taken by Mark, a real improvement from my photos. 
                                                    Demonstration 

Joe Atkinson demonstrated 
how to turn a lidded box. He 
didn’t think he could turn a 
credible box in the time 
allotted, but he proved 
himself wrong. He turned 
quite a fine box. 
 
 
Joe Atkinson turning his 
lidded box) 
 
 
 

The June meeting is cancelled. 
The Richard Raffan Demonstration 

on Saturday, June 28, 2008 will 
replace our June meeting. 

More about this Demo later in this newsletter. 
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Show and Tell 

 
     L to R. Paul Tavares- a segmented bowl  
        Richard Renkaus- a fancy bird feeder 
        George Nazareth- a segmented lidded bowl 
        Rick Sousa- a walnut natural-edge bowl 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
John Chakuroff holding a  
hollowing fork he made 
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                          The Richard Raffan Demonstration 
 
 
The Ocean Woodturners is sponsoring a demo by Richard Raffan on 
Saturday, June 28, 2008 at the Cold Spring Community Center in North 
Kingstown, RI. It will begin at 10:00 AM and finish at 4:00 PM, with a free 
light lunch and beverage around noon. If anyone is a vegetarian, or has any 
special dietary needs, we want to know so we can accommodate your needs. 
 
The charge for attending this demo is $30.00 in cash, and you can pay at the 
door. We would like to have an idea of how many people will be attending, so 
anyone planning to come, should let me know by e-mail or by phone. My name 
is George Nazareth, my e-mail address is: georgeanddolores@cox.net , and my 
phone is:  401-333-6119. We need this information to insure that we have 
enough food for the lunches. 

 

Directions to the Cold Spring Community Center 
 

30 Beach St., North Kingstown, RI 
 
From Providence:  
• Take Rt 95 South for about 12 miles to Rt. 4 junction on left. 
• Bear left on Rt. 4. to exit 5A Rt. 102. Take RT 102 going east. 
• Rt. 102 crosses Rt. 1 (Tower Hill Rd) 
• Rt. 102 becomes Phillips St. 
• Rt. 102 becomes Rt. 1A. Bear right on Rt. 1A. 
• ¼ mile on 1A, look for Beach St  
• Go left on Beach St. to end 
• Community Center is the single story building in the parking lot to 

the right. 


